
7:00PM                                                March 08, 2017 
                                         South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 
 
The Regular meeting of the South Pymatuning Board of Supervisors was held on March 08, 2017 at 
7:00PM in the municipal building with Chairperson Michaelene Harris and Rose Lyons. Brian was absent 
from the meeting. 
 
The meeting was opened with the pledge to the flag. 
 
A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Rose Lyons to approve the minutes of the 
February 08, 2017 Regular meeting. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Public Comment: 
 
Kurt Toth asked about the ditch repair on Buckeye Dr. He was advised that the State will be doing the 
repairs as soon as the weather breaks. He advised Rose that Orangeville Rd. needs shoulder repairs 
along with the intersection repairs and asked if heard anything from Hartford about possibly sharing the 
cost since they own the Ohio portion. 
 
Dennis Sump: Would like to see more ditching done on the roads. Don Morrow also said Buckeye Dr. 
needs ditching also. 
 
Police and Fire Reports were read 
 
A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Rose Lyons to approve the bills totaling 
$61,263.89 and payroll in the amount of $ 17,472.26. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
It was announced that Tri-County will have a bulk pick up for the week of April 10th, 2017 on normal 
collection days along with a leaf pickup for the week of April 24th, 2017 on normal collection days.  
 
A motion was made by Michaelene Harris and seconded by Rose Lyons to adjourn the meeting at 
7:12PM. Motion passed unanimously.  
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Rose Lyons 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 


